
Jemima Khan Afghan Refugee Appeal

Letter to donors sent on 31 May 2003

Closure of Appeal

Dear Sir/Madam,

First of all I would like to thank you from the bottom of my heart for your generosity and your support for my charity which I established on behalf of Afghan refugees over two years ago.

As you are probably aware, the charity was originally set up in order to provide emergency relief in the form of food and shelter for Afghan refugees pouring across the Pakistan border in early 2001 as a result of drought and civil war.

Since then the charity, thanks to your generosity and support, has distributed some 210,000 items of clothes; provided regular distributions of food items, such as lentils, wheat flour, sugar and ghee; funded specialist paediatric and obstetric clinics in two of the refugee camps; and provided a mobile emergency medical unit to ferry sick patients from the camps to hospital.

In the last year, the Pakistan government has conducted a huge repatriation programme of Afghan refugees.  Since we are a UK charity, registered only to provide support to those refugees who are living in Pakistan (and not Afghanistan), there is less work for us to do now.  I originally established the Appeal to specifically deal with an emergency humanitarian crisis which was not otherwise being dealt with due to the fact that the Pakistan government was not granting these new refugees official refugee status.  As a result, no aid organisations at that time were able to provide the necessary emergency relief.  Thankfully this issue has now been resolved and many other excellent organisations are now operating both in Pakistan and Afghanistan.

We have therefore decided to close down the Appeal.  Our long-term plan is to re-launch the charity, to broaden its scope to enable us in the future to help the millions of internally displaced people inside Afghanistan, and in particular the many war orphans.

Until then, many thanks again – your past support and generosity as well as the many letters I have received have touched me very deeply.

With best wishes,
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